[image: ]Notice of Intention to Lease Property 
St Kilda Marina, Marine Parade, Elwood

Port Phillip City Council (‘Council’) gives public notice of its intention to lease the St Kilda Marina premises at Marine Parade, Elwood pursuant to section 190 of the Local Government Act 1989 (Act) to Australian Marinas (A/Asia) Proprietary Limited (‘Proposed Tenant’) for a period of three years from 1 May 2019 until 30 April 2022 at a commencing base rental of $134,000 per annum plus GST for use as a Marina (‘Permitted Use’). In addition to the base rental, the Proposed Tenant will pay a percentage rent equal to 7% of the gross receipts from certain components of the marina business operated by the Proposed Tenant at the premises. 
[bookmark: _Hlk1043254]Any person may make a submission on the proposal. 
Any person wishing to make a submission must do so in writing by 12 March 2019. All submissions will be considered in accordance with section 223 of the Act. 
Submissions should be addressed to: 
Michelle Rysanek 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Port Phillip City Council 	
Private Bag 3 
St Kilda, Victoria 3182 

Any person requesting to be heard in support of their submission is entitled to be heard before Council (or its committee established by Council for this purpose), or be represented by a person acting on their behalf, and will be notified of the time and date of the hearing. 
Following consideration of submissions, Council will decide whether or not to lease the property for the stated Permitted Use
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